



Lancaster University Archery Club

Executive Committee Meeting Minutes

Date- 31st January 2020

Time- 6pm

Type of Meeting: Week 13

Chair: Rosie Irwin Holbrey

Location: Trevor

Invitees: Rosie Irwin Holbrey (RIH), Millie Beardsworth (MB), Jacob Kellock (JK), James Phillips (JP), Anna Priestman (AP), Peter Cox (PC), Jack Tuominen (JT), Will Kellett (WK), Jordan Young (JY)

Members Present: Rosie Irwin Holbrey (RIH), Millie Beardsworth (MB), Jacob Kellock (JK), James Phillips (JP), Anna Priestman (AP), Peter Cox (PC), Jack Tuominen (JT), Will Kellett (WK), Jordan Young (JY)

Members Absent: N/A

Agenda:

- President officer's report
- Taster session

Captain:

- Officers report
- Feb 9th competition
- BUCS
- Hoodies

Treasurer:

- Officer's report
- Cage purchase

Safety and equipment:

- Officers report
- Equipment maintenance day
- Merlin - date and transport

Training:

- Officer's report
- Refreshers plan

Socials:

- Officers report
- C o c k t a i l s

Secretary:

- Officer's report

Webmaster

- Officer's report

Motion:

1. President officer's report

NEAUL outdoors

- Rosie emailed Juliet at NEUAL about NEUAL outdoors
- Had 19 bosses last year, will aim to have around 20 this year.
- Enquire at sports centre about accessing shed behind the centre.

Taster session

- Around 3 coaches
- Expecting around 15-20
- Talk by Rosie/ James at the start

Cage

- Can be delivered to the sports centre but should be done in Sam's name
- Need to know how to pay- transfer/ cheque/ member front the cost
- Old cage can be donated to another club/ sports centre

2. Captain

BUCS

- Charlotte has not been accepted, Peter attempted to appeal, and this was rejected
- Peter to email Abby to see if they can re-enter her
- Will be held in Edinburgh and Peter to see if there will be a coach available

Liverpool

- 29th February
- Peter will try for a minibus but unsure if they would be available

Hoodies

- Invoice received
- Someone else to sort payment
- Change the delivery address to James' address



NUEAL 9th Feb

- 9 people coming from Keele
- Probably no people coming from UCLAN
- 13 of our own people

3. Treasurer

Hoodies

- Invoice received with payment information on it
- Signatories to go to the bank to pay

Sam

- Knows about being overbudget
- Said to make a list of all equipment in a rated list from needed to would like for LUSU to look at over summer
- Informed Jacob of how to receive a refund for the coaching/ competition's money

4. Safety and Equipment

Merlin

- Poll for preference of 7th/ 14th March
- Interest already given
- Anna to try to book a minibus

Equipment Day

- Check when Tom and Ellie are free
- Weekend or weekday preferred?

5. Training

- James planned the taster session
- James' bow exploded due to a manufacturers fault last week
- James will create a group for the qualified coaches in the club



6. Socials

- Three legged social went well
- Cocktails- may move the date from the Wednesday to the Saturday- to be confirmed later

7. Secretary

- AGB cards haven't arrived
- Millie to email AGB to see if they have been sent out
- Each member should have an online copy with their number for competitions

8. Webmaster

League

- Same as normal- need more people to participate

9. AOB

- Who can attend shoots? Mention on a Friday which you can attend to ensure we have enough seniors

Meeting adjourned – 6.49pm